Dear students,

we would like to send you important information regarding accommodation in VSB-TUO
dormitories.

Please study carefully to avoid unpleasant situations on both sides. If you do not understand
any of our message, please ask !! We will be happy to explain everything to you individually,
either by e-mail or phone.

I Accommodation at dormitories in the academic year 2020/2021

The accommodation in dormitories is governed by Government Resolution No. 200, which an be
found at https://apps.odok.cz/attachment/-/down/IHOABYLUNSGM or other subsequent and valid
government resolutions or pandemic law.

The dormitories can also accommodate:

— students who were imposed a work duty by the government pursuant to Act No. 240/2000
Coll., On Crisis Management and on Amendments to Certain Acts (Crisis Act), as amended,

— students who consider the dormitory as home and have signed a Statutory declaration
— students who have a signed employment contract with VSB-TUO.

The management of the Accommodation Services will also enable accommodation for all those who
have already signed Statutory declarations.

Students who use the dormitory or have signed the Statutory declaration are charged the full price
of the dormitory.

Students who are entitled to accommodation on the basis of the above-mentioned government
resolution and will want to use this option are kindly requested to fill in at the reception A-B or at
the reception E form "Statutory declaration"”. From the date of arrival at the dormitory, dormitory
fees will be charged.

Please note that accommodation cannot be provided for individual days of the month, ie
accommodation will be provided from the date of arrival at the dormitory until the validity of the
accommodation contract.

Accommodation restrictions do NOT apply to FOREIGN STUDENTS.

. Check out of the dormitory

Students who wish to leave the dormitory completely (ie hand over the vacated room and
terminate their Accommodation Agreement) can do so on working days from 7.4.2021 to
30.6.2021, without losing the deposit. In this case, students may not be guaranteed the same
room in following semesters.

Informations regarding the check-out the dormitory can be found on our website, see:

https://www.vsb.cz/ubytovani/en/for-students/last-day-at-the-dormitory/ .

There are two ways to move out of the dormitory:
1) In person

2) Through another person on the basis of a power of attorney. You can find the power of
attorney  form on our  website, https://www.vsb.cz/ubytovani/en/about-
dormitory/documents/
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1. Keeping the room

Students who cannot use accommodation in dormitories on the basis of resolutions issued by
the government of the Czech Republic and who wants to keep their belongings and keep the
room, have the opportunity to continue to draw a discount on accommodation of 80%, until
the end of government regulations.

The above also applies to foreign students who have already applied for a discount on
accommodation due to non-use of dormitories. If a foreign student who has not yet applied for
a discount on accommodation and is interested in this discount due to not using the room in the
dormitory, can apply for this discount. The discount will be calculated from the month following
the receipt of the discount request. Send a request for a discount to the e-mail
accommodation@vsb.cz . For those who request a discount before April 9, 2021, we will not
charge the full dormitory fee for the month of April, but only the dormitory fees with a
discount.

In the event of government regulations being relaxed, the full amount of dormitory fees will
be charged FROM THE DATE OF RELEASE IN GOVERNMENT ORDERS concerning
accommodation in university dormitories.

If the student only wants to pick up personal belongings from the room, this will only be possible in
agreement with the reception staff. On arrival at the dormitory, it is necessary to report the arrival at
the reception, report the reason for arrival and then announce the departure from the dormitory.
Pick-up time is tolerated at 2 hours.

Iv. Short-term accommodation at discounted prices

Short-term accommodation at discounted prices is intended for students who cannot be
accommodated in dormitories due to government regulations and have applied for a discount
on accommodation.

If you are interested in accommodation due to an exam or personal consultation, we offer you the
option of short-term accommodation at discounted prices in your room where you currently live or
in building "E":

1 night 260,- CZK/person/night
2-3 nights 200,- CZK/person/night
Up to 7 nights 150,- CZK/person/night
over 7 nights 109,- CZK/person/night

In the case of a request for single accommodation, a surcharge of CZK 20 / night will be added
to the above price (applies to accommodation within the defined capacity in building E).

If you are interested in accommodation within your room, you must check in at reception A-B,
or E and pay the amount for short-term accommodation, see. above, before arriving at your
room. You will receive a Statutory declaration to sign at the reception. Otherwise, you will be
charged 100% of the dormitory fee for the given month if unauthorized use of the room is
detected.

You can use the following receptions to pay for short-term accommodation:

- reception A-B - hall A-B: students accommodated in buildings B, C and D
- reception E - ground floor of building E: students accommodated in building E
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V. Opening hours of Accommodation Offices and Rental of beddings in APRIL 2021

MO : 7:00-11:00 12:00-13:30
TU: CLOSED
WD: 7:00-11:00 12:00-13:30
TH: 7:00-11:00 12:00-13:30
FR: CLOSED

VI. Time schedule of accommodation for the next academic year 2021/2022

At the beginning of April 2021, the Time Schedule for Accommodation for the next academic
year 2021/2022 will be posted on the VSB-TUO dormitory website. If you are interested in
accommodation in our dormitories, please follow https://www.vsb.cz/ubytovani/cs/.

VIl. Reconstruction of building A

We are pleased to inform you about the possibility of accommodation also in the reconstructed
building A from September 2021. Accommodation is of the dwelling type, ie two double rooms
have a shared bathroom.

As part of the reconstruction, we have also prepared 9 1 + KK apartments for you. The photo
gallery can be viewed at https://www.vsb.cz/ubytovani/cs/o-kolejich/fotogalerie/.

VIll. Increasing the accommodation capacity in building E

From September 2021, the accommodation capacity for students in building E will be increased
by rooms on the 2nd floor. We will offer these rooms with services, ie with room cleaning and
linen change.

We will gradually add all information regarding accommodation in year 2021/2022 and price
lists on the website https://www.vsb.cz/ubytovani/en .

We believe that you will choose from our offer of accommodation and you will be satisfied.

Best regards

Tomas Otipka
Director of Accommodation and Catering Services
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